









June 6, 2006

The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday evening, June 6, 2006 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


Present: Messrs. Peden, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Wilson, Indellini, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart, and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 


Guests at the meeting were Mr. Mark Zitz and Mr. Richard Pennell. 


The meeting was called to order and began with a moment of silence. 


There were no additions to the monthly calendar.  Mr. Peden noted the next regular meeting will be in September.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved with a corrected typographical error on page 3 (“St. Peter’s Workforce”). 


The Treasurer’s report was accepted with the corrected subtotal operating budget drawdown of $144,605.24 through 5/25/06. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Happy Harry’s:  The tenant still has not acted on the pending lease.  Given the tenant’s recent merger announcement, Mr. Taylor indicated this may take awhile to be resolved.
Family Foundation:  Ratification of the lease and associated leasehold financing were approved.

Castle Dealership:  With respect to the tenant’s request for a zoning change, Mr. Indellini indicated he would restart the process.
326 Associates:  The sand piles and debris have been removed.  The tenant’s attorney is redefining the property to exclude Trader Lane.  A motion to transfer the parcel to the State was approved.  
706 Investment:  The tenant’s request for additional loans was denied.

New Castle Library:  The Library obtained a 501(c)(3) status 5/17/06.  The tenant’s attorney feels we should have a “non-profit” lease with them and issue a bill of sale for any fixtures.  The Trustees would retain access to the vault.
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June 6, 2006
OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gebhart reporting. 


Mr. Gebhart reported that he met with the executive committee of the Little League.  The League’s back-stop net is missing, and Mr. Gebhart suggested they contact the Post Office.


Regarding the People to People Ambassador Program, Morgan Kirk’s request for financial assistance was denied.  Mr. Quillen motioned for a resolution to recognize Morgan Kirk for her accomplishments; the resolution would be signed by the President and Secretary of the Trustees.  The motion was approved.


Mr. Taylor highlighted the major points of the Wetlands Agreement, and it was approved for signing.    

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Appleby reporting. 
Dialysis Center:  The broken windows at the Dialysis Center have been replaced.

New Library:
There is a roof leak at the New Library.

Banks Building:  Mr. Appleby indicated that Mr. Viola is recommending acquisition of the Banks Building and will pursuing this.  (Mr. Viola was not present at this point.)
Hangar:  Police have installed a monitoring camera to identify vandals.
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  






No report.
ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Quillen reporting. 

The election on June 10 is a three-way race among Juan Claymont, Chris Castagno, and Richard Pennell.  Approximately 30 absentee ballots have been distributed.  Mr. Quillen solicited assistance for Saturday’s election. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 






No report
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BY-LAWS COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Wilson reporting. 


An updated copy of the By-Laws was distributed.  These include the changes made to the election section, pursuant to the April 4 meeting.  Mr. Viola inquired whether this version addresses committee membership, and Mr. Wilson indicated it did not.  A motion will have to be made for this. 
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT: 






No report.
GOOD WILL FIREHOUSE COMMITTEE:  Mr. Alfree reporting.


Mr. Alfree spoke with the fire chief, and issues with the boat ramp continue.  

Mr. Alfree noted that consideration is being given to a floating dock, as well as seeking government assistance. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 






No report.
OLD  BUSINESS:  

Mr. Wilson thanked everyone for working with him during his 12-year tenure and indicated he planned to file again.  Mr. Peden appreciated Mr. Wilson’s work.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned for an executive session. 


Following the executive session, the meeting was again called to order.  The board approved Mr. Indellini’s commencing lease negotiations with the Sailing Club.  A motion was then approved for adjournment.






M. Anita Banks, Secretary. 
